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The Public Safety & Security Information System (ILETS) Board convened in person and virtually on 
May 7, 2024, at 2:30 p.m. at ISP HQ, 700 S Stratford Dr, Meridian, Idaho Conference Room 2. 

Board Members Present  
Sheriff Mike Hollinshead, Elmore County Sheriff’s Office (Chairman) 
Sheriff Shaun Gough, Gooding County Sheriff’s Office  
Chief Bryce Johnson, Idaho Falls Police Department  
Major Matthew Smith, Idaho State Police (ISP) 
Chief Craig Kingsbury, Twin Falls Police Department

Non-Members Present 
Leila McNeill, Chief ISP Bureau of Criminal Identification (BCI) 
Cheryl Rambo, ISP Deputy Attorney General 
Joann Hall, Administrative Assistant 1 (BCI) 

Board Members Not Present 
Colonel Kedrick Wills (ISP) 

I. Opening
1) Call to Order

Chairman Sheriff Mike Hollinshead called the meeting to order at 2:28 pm 

2) Silent Roll Call of Board Members
A roll call was conducted. All Board members but Colonel Wills were present in person 
or via Teams. Quorum achieved. 

3) Approve submission of legislative request to extend temporary IDAPA Rule 11.10.01 until
July 1, 2024, when the version approved by the Idaho Legislature during the 2024 session
will take effect.

a. Action Item—Vote to approve the legislative request to extend the ILETS Temporary
IDAPA Rule 11.10.01.

i. Matthew Smith called for a motion; Pursuant to Section 67-5226, Idaho Code, the
Governor has found that temporary, and publish adoption of this rule, which is in
substance as was presented before and approved by the Legislature during the
2024 legislative session, is appropriate to protect the public health, safety, and
welfare of the citizens of Idaho.
These rules implement the duly enacted laws of the state of Idaho, provide citizens
with the detailed rules and standards for complying with those laws, and assist in
the orderly execution and enforcement of those laws.
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The expiration of these rules without due consideration and processes would 
undermine the public health, safety, and welfare of the citizens of Idaho and 
deprive them of the benefit intended by these rules. 
The Governor has also found that the fees or charges being imposed or 
increased are justified and necessary to avoid immediate danger to the 
commission's budget, to the state budget, to necessary state functions and 
services, and to avoid immediate danger of a potential violation of Idaho's 
constitutional requirement that it balance its budget. 
Therefore, we are adopting this temporary, published rule to be effective April 
24, 2024. This temporary rule will expire July 1, 2024, when the final rule 
becomes effective. This temporary rule mirrors the final rule approved by the 
2024 legislature; as adopted in HCR 42 document that finalized the rule 
docket 11-1001-2301.  

Shaun Gough seconded.  

Votes in favor: 5 
Votes against: 0 Motion passed 

Adjourn Meeting. Shaun Gough motioned to adjourn; Matthew Smith seconded 2:35 pm. 

Votes in Favor:5 
Votes Opposed: None. 

Meeting minutes submitted respectfully, 

Joann Hall 


